IEEE Working Group D-7

Nashville Meeting Minutes (October 22, 2008)

Summary

The working meeting of Working Group D-7 was held in Nashville. There were 19 members and 13 guests in attendance. Two of the guests in attendance have requested membership in the working group with the understanding that membership involves non-passive contribution.
Members In Attendance

	Hanna Abdallah
	Stan Arnot
	Bryan Beske
	Dale Boling

	Steven Brown
	Robert Brown
	K. S. Chan
	Koushik Chanda

	Marcia Eblen
	D. Lane Garrett
	Steve Greenfield
	Martin Havelka

	Richard Keil
	Dave Kelley
	Shashi Patel
	Hamid Sharifnia

	Will Sheh
	Doug Smith
	 Curtis Stidham
	 


Guests In Attendance:
	Radoslav Barac
	Louis Bernadas II
	Randy Clelland
	Gary Engmann

	Jim Evans
	Brian Farmer
	Charles Haahr
	Hermann Koch

	Debra Longtin
	Mike Noori ***
	Robert Nowell
	Michael Rzasa

	Alexander Wong***
	
	
	


***  Requests Membership

The meeting began with introductions. An attendance list was passed around the room. Rich Keil presented the latest revision of the IEEE Obligatory Statement regarding patents in standards and inappropriate topics for working group meetings. Rich Keil gave a brief update of the proceedings from the previous meeting and the minutes were approved.

Review of IEEE Std80

The next meeting with be at the JTCM meeting in Atlanta, January, 11-14, 2009.  Rich requested that all comments be submitted in Word by the first part of December 2008 so they can be consolidated into a single document for review at JTCM. Rich wants the document to be ready for ballot by the end of 2009.
The following are the individuals who have volunteered to review the clauses. 

1-6   
Will Sheh, Marten Havelka, Dave Kelley

7-10  
Ken White, Joe Gravelle, Hamed Sharifnia

11-13
Curt Stidham, Steve Greenfield, Koushik Chanda

14-16 
James Orrell, Shane Freepons, Koushik Chanda

17-20 
Lane Garrett, Jason Meidinger

Annex B Brian Story

Annex C Keith Wallace
The document that the group is working from is the Word file of the 2000 edition with the eight years of comments and identified errors corrected by Rich. The tables are still missing. The group discussed the findings of the reviewers with emphasis on technical related issues. 
Clauses: 1-6
Marten Havelka: has made editorial changes, one technical; P.14 Permissible body current, average of 70 kg, recommend that we use 50kg. Rich recommends that we leave it as is.
Dave Kelly – no action to date.

Will Sheh – all editorial
Clauses: 7-10

Hamid – editorial
Ken White – not in attendance

Joseph Gravelle – not in attendance

Lane – suggests that we find out why Sakis’ program can provide a positive C factor. The standard states that the factor should not be positive.
Clauses: 11-13

Curt Stidham – editorial, one technical – 7/8 should be ¾  P.45 Example C.

Steve Greenfield – Lane would like to add additional rod sizes. Maybe thicker copper steel rods in Table 1. We need to update standard references.
Question, P 48, should 11.3.3 b) remain 250 C so as not to anneal hard drawn copper? 
Koushik Chanda – Not finished but has submitted some editorial comments.
Clauses: 14-16
Orrell – not in attendance. Has submitted some editorial comments.

Shane Freepons – not in attendance

Koushik Chanda – not completed but has some editorial.

Clauses: 17-20

Lane Garrett – submitted his comments.

Jason Meidinger – not in attendance.

Annex B
Brian Story – in process, will submit when complete.

Annex C

Keith Wallace - some editorial changes. Given to Curt. Added a new procedure for determining the correct local versus remote current.
Rich would like to have review comments back by Dec 1.
Annex Benchmarking

The Benchmark Annex issues have been resolved and will be incorporated into the standard. We will try and convince IEEE that we need to use the software manufacturers’ names.
Grounding Survey
Steve Greenfield gave an overview on the background of the survey which he has been leading the work on revising the survey. There was a lengthy discussion on securing a distribution list for the survey as well as different formats and services for conducting the web-based survey.

Bob Nowell will check with Pat Ryan to see if IEEE has a tool for conducting surveys. Gary will get with the TC99 (IEC Technical Committee for substation) to see if they have a way of conducting the survey and push the survey through this committee. Hanna will check with CIGRE to run the survey through their membership. Steve will investigate if one of the commercial survey organizations can compile our results if we are able to perform the survey through IEEE.
Steve to email the final survey document to Rich and Curt. The survey will be distributed with the meeting minutes for their review.
Next Meeting

The next meeting with be at the JTCM meeting in Atlanta, January, 11-14, 2009.

Curt Stidham

D-7 Secretary 
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